Proposed Policy Direction for Regulations Regarding Serious Occurrence Reporting Regulations under the Child, Youth and Family Services Act, 2017


Context
· Serious Occurrence Reporting (SOR) is one of many tools providing the Ministry of Children and Youth Services (the ministry) and the service provider with an effective means of monitoring the appropriateness and quality of service delivery.  Monitoring includes an ongoing review of service provider practices procedures, and training needs. SOR ensures the timely communication of information regarding serious occurrences involving children and/or young persons.

· This document outlines the recommended policy direction with respect to regulations related to Serious Occurrence Reporting that will apply to all service providers under the Child, Youth and Family Services Act, 2017 (CYFSA).  

· To develop the recommended policy direction, the ministry will continue review and analysis on:
· Current ministry policy[footnoteRef:1] [1:  2013 MCSS/MCYS Serious and Enhanced Serious Occurrence Reporting Guidelines; Youth Justice Services Manual; and Standard Foster Care Terms and Conditions (Schedule A).] 

· SOR recommendations[footnoteRef:2] [2:  PACY’s February 2016 Preliminary Report on SORs and 2015 Auditor General Report - Child Welfare Audit.] 

· Internal and external partner and stakeholder consultations[footnoteRef:3] [3:  Feedback from internal and external partners and stakeholders regarding The Child, Youth and Family Services Act, 2017: Serious Occurrence Reporting Regulations and Implementation Fall 2017 Discussion Guide and in-person consultations with various representative tables.] 

· Ontario legislation that address SOR:
· Child and Family Services Act and Regulation 70/102; and 
· Child Care and Early Years Act and Regulation 137/15.


Background

· Existing regulatory provisions in the O.Reg. 70/102 and current ministry policy requires service providers to report serious occurrences to the ministry.  The existing SOR regulatory provisions set out when a serious occurrence is to be reported to the ministry, within the required timelines, and who must be notified in the event of a serious occurrence. 

Summary of Proposal 
· While the ministry undertakes further policy analysis and continues to work with relevant partners and stakeholders to inform the development of future regulations (Phase 2), the ministry is proposing to import the existing regulatory provisions for serious occurrence reporting with some minor modifications in O.Reg. 70/102 for proclamation on April 1, 2018. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Existing policy requirements governing the reporting of serious occurrences will continue to apply.
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